
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 March 2003 

20. SHIRLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL LAND DEVELOPMENT 
 
 The purpose of this report is to seek Community Board funding for proposed landscaping of the parcel 

of land of the Shirley Primary School which borders Shirley Road. 
 
 The Board resolved that:  
 
 1. The concept of landscaping the Shirley Primary School boundary with Shirley Road be 

approved. 
 
 2. The entering into negotiations with the school to develop a cost share scheme for the proposal 

be approved. 
 
 3. The Chairperson, Deputy Chairperson, Megan Evans and Ingrid Stonhill be involved in the 

negotiations with the school and that these Board representatives be delegated power to 
approve funding up to a maximum of $4000.00. 

 
 


